WELCOME TO THE PARISH OF THE MOST HOLY AND UNDIVIDED TRINITY THE CATHOLIC CHURCH IN GRIMSBY, CLEETHORPES AND IMMINGHAM

St Mary on the Sea Church

Heneage Road, Grimsby

Corpus Christi Church

Our Lady Star of the Sea Church

Allerton Drive, Immingham

DN32 9DZ DN35 7LH DN40 2HP

Parish Priest Very Rev Canon Andrew Cole Rev Stephen Durkin 07505 559360

St Mary's Presbytery deaconstephen@holytrinitygci.uk

Heneage Road Sr Ann Helen Byrne CSJP 01472 692370

GRIMSBY DN32 9DZ Sr Bridgetta Rooney CSJP corpuschristi@holytrinitygci.uk 01472 342301 / 07943 059747 Parish Office 01472 342301 / 07563 529392

parishpriest@holytrinitygci.uk Parish Administrator

Website holytrinitygci.uk Amanda Mellows office@holytrinitygci.uk

Facebook facebook.com/holytrinitygci Parish Communications

Instagram/Twitter @holytrinitygci_ Emily McCullagh comms@holytrinitygci.uk

SUNDAY 13TH AUGUST 2023 – NINETEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Saturday 12th August 5.00 pm Mass in Immingham

Sunday 13th August 9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes (Hymns: 683, 320, 966)

9.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Polish)

11.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Hymns: 934, 604, 745, 968, 683) (*Missa pro populo*)

Monday 14th August 2.00 pm Open Prayer Hour in Cleethorpes

7.00 pm Mass in Cleethorpes (Hymns: 341, 339, 662, 364)

Tuesday 15th August
9.30 am Mass in Grimsby (Hymns: 341, 339, 662, 364)
Assumption of the BVM
11.30 am Mass in Immingham (Missa pro populo)

Holyday of Obligation

Wednesday 16th August 10.00 am Mass in Immingham

7.00 pm Mass in Grimsby

Thursday 17th August 11.30 am Funeral Mass for David Stuart RIP in Cleethorpes

Friday 18th August 7.00 pm Mass in Cleethorpes

Saturday 19th August 10.00 am Mass in Thanksgiving for the 140th Anniversary

of the Opening of Saint Mary on the Sea Church in Grimsby

5.00 pm Mass in Immingham

Sunday 20th August 9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes (Missa pro populo)

Twentieth Sunday 9.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Polish)

in Ordinary Time 11.00 am Mass in Grimsby

Eucharistic Adoration

Monday 6.15-6.55 pm Cleethorpes
Wednesday 6.15-6.55 pm Grimsby
Friday 6.15-6.55 pm Cleethorpes

Sacraments of Anointing of the Sick and Reconciliation

Monday 6.15-6.40 pm Cleethorpes
Wednesday 6.15-6.40 pm Grimsby
Friday 6.15-6.40 pm Cleethorpes

And before Mass, after Mass, by appointment and at call

Our Parish Safeguarding Representatives

Richard Mellows, Sarah Pollard and Shelagh Winter: if you have any safeguarding or DBS concerns or queries, you can email richard.mellowspsr@dioceseofnottingham.uk or call or send a text to 07513 725509.

O - B - dala Cala - da

Our Parish Schools

St Joseph's Catholic Primary Academy Philip Avenue, Cleethorpes (01472 690672)

St Mary's Catholic Primary Academy

Wellington Street, Grimsby (01472 357982)

To celebrate the sacred liturgy online – youtube.com/c/HolyTrinityGCI – To book a taxi for Mass – 07736 921676

We value all in the name of Jesus the Christ by exercising our baptismal mission as Prophet, Priest and King so that all may flourish.

Pope Francis' Prayer Intention for August, the Month of the Immaculate Heart of Mary: We pray that the World Youth Day in Lisbon will help young people to live and witness to the Gospel in their own lives.

Cycle of Prayer: During the summer of Ordinary Time, we pray for: a deeper understanding between Christians and Jews; those who suffer persecution, oppression and the denial of human rights; Europe; human life; and seafarers. We also pray for the sick and housebound of our parish, the mission of St Mary's and St Joseph's schools, and those whose anniversaries occur at this time.

Welcoming Spaces: Holy Trinity Parish Hall is open to anyone who would like some welcoming company this week:

Wed 10.00 am – 12.30 pm with Holy Trinity Social Club Wed 1.30 pm – 4.30 pm with boards games and chat Everyone is welcome to come in for free during these times, with tea and coffee available for all who wish!

Collections in July 2023: Offertory Collection – £2255.82 (envelopes), £1583.75 (loose plate) & £2430.00 (standing orders); Stella Maris – £844.46. Thank you for your support of the Church's mission.

Our Lady Star of the Sea Church: The storeroom and kitchen will be cleared and cleaned in the near future; the sacristies and area beneath the stage have been cleared and tidied already. Any personal belongings in them should be moved before Saturday 26th August and anything which should be retained should be clearly marked, as what is no longer needed will be recycled.

Parish Barbecue – 27th August 2023: This year, our barbecue will be at Holy Trinity Parish Hall on Sunday 27th August, beginning at 12.30 pm and sitting down at 1.00 pm. Tickets, which cost £5.00 per adult and £2.50 per child, are on sale from the stewards' tables, and can also be paid for by contactless giving – please ask a steward if you need assistance. Come along and join in the party!

The Parish Office will be closed this week – to get in touch, please telephone 01472 342301 and leave a voicemail or email **office@holytrinitygci.uk**; there will also be no Friday Open House this Friday, 18th August, and the office will reopen on Wednesday 23rd August.

Parish Pilgrimage – July 2024: When I asked last year if people were interested in going on a parish pilgrimage, not enough people expressed interest to make one viable. What would be possible is taking part in the Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes in July 2024. Having taken part in the diocesan pilgrimage on several occasions, including this year, it is well worthwhile to gather with pilgrims from across our Diocese and the Universal Church. We celebrate Mass in the Grotto in which Our Lady appeared to St Bernadette on eighteen occasions between 11th February and 16th July 1858, and the International Mass in the Basilica of St Pius X, take part in both the Eucharistic Procession and Benediction and the Torchlight Procession in honour of Our Lady, celebrate the Sacraments of the Anointing of the Sick and Reconciliation, visit the places associated with St Bernadette, and enjoy fellowship and the company of friends old and new. It would be great if a group from our parish could take part in next year's pilgrimage, which will be in July 2024 with the exact dates and details to

be confirmed; in the meantime, if you would like further information or have any questions, please send an email to andrew.cole@dioceseofnottingham.uk or speak to me after Mass, and for more information about Lourdes, you can visit lourdes-france.org/en/ Pilgrimages to Lourdes are for everyone, and the sanctuaries and hotels are very safe, with the sick and vulnerable at their heart. Fr Andrew

A Pilgrimage for Women to Lincoln Cathedral – 9th September 2023: All women from across the Diocese of Nottingham are welcome to gather at Lincoln Cathedral at 10.30 am on Saturday 9th September for a pilgrimage day. Mass will be celebrated in the Cathedral at 11.00 am, which will be followed by lunch together and a private tour of this historic church, built by our co-patron St Hugh of Lincoln, whose shrine was therein before the Reformation. This is an event for those aged 18 or over. For more information and to book your place, please visit dioceseofnottingham.uk/events

Saint Mary on the Sea Church opened 140 years ago, in August 1883; to celebrate this anniversary, we will celebrate Mass in Thanksgiving in St Mary on the Sea Church on Saturday 19th August at 10.00 am. All are welcome.

Ventilation in Churches: It is important that our churches are well ventilated to ensure the comfort of those who gather therein. Covid-19 has not gone away, and the Government continues to advise that 'bringing fresh air into a room by opening a door or a window, even for a few minutes at a time, helps remove older stale air that could contain virus particles and reduces the chance of spreading infections [....] The more fresh air that is brought inside, the quicker any viruses will be removed from the room.' If a door or window is open, please leave it open; if you are seated near to an open door or window and would prefer not to be in a part of the church which could be draughtier than others, please speak to one of the stewards who will happily help you to move to a seat which is not near an open door – such as one nearer to the Altar around which we gather to celebrate Mass! On Saturday 5th August 2023, while saying the Rosary in the Chapel of the Apparitions in Fatima with sick pilgrims to World Youth Day, Pope Francis said, 'The Church has no doors, so that everyone can enter' – our open doors symbolise this. Fr Andrew

From Pope Francis: 'Dear friends, Jesus loves us so such that he identifies with us, and he asks us to work together with him. Mary shows us what Jesus is asking of us: that we journey through life and share in his work. Today, I would like us to look at the image of Mary, and ask ourselves, "What is Mary saying to me as Mother? What is she showing me?" She is directing us to Jesus; yet, sometimes, she also shows us aspects of our lives that are not going so well, but she always directs us to Jesus. "Mother, what is it that you wish to show me?". Let us spend a few moments in silence, each one of us asking in our hearts, "Mother, what is it that you wish to show me? What is it in my life that you are concerned about? What is there in my life that stirs your heart? What is there in my life that interests you? Please, show me." And her heart directs us thus, so that Jesus will come. And just as she points us to Jesus, she points out to Jesus each of our hearts. Today let us sense the presence of Mary our Mother, the Mother who will always say, "Do whatever Jesus tells you." She shows Jesus to us.'